Elaine Herff, City Secretary

MINUTES OF WORKSHOP MEETING
OF APRIL 20, 2010
CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF MEADOWS PLACE, TEXAS

The workshop meeting of the Meadows Place City Council was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Charles Jessup, Meadows Place City Hall, One Troyan Drive, Meadows Place, Texas, with notice of said meeting giving the time, place, date and subject thereof having been posted as prescribed by Section 551.041, TGC with the following members present and in attendance:

Mayor:
Charles Jessup
Aldermen:
Heidi Case Terry Henley Rick Staigle Dave Wilkens

and the following absent:

Alderman:
Charles Kulhanek

thus constituting a quorum.

Also present was Joe Morrow, Financial Advisor with First Southwest.

Council discussed the possibility of refunding the remaining 1997 bonds and the 2000 bonds with Mr. Morrow. He explained the various ways the city has to finance its debt - through Certificates of Obligation, General Obligation Bonds, Tax Notes and Time warrants. Refunding the two bond series could result in a $228,918 savings over the remaining life of their issue. The present value of $189,000 or 3.15% of refunded par can be realized on the old bonds. These figures are subject to change daily. New bonds would be paid off in their original term - their maturity date would not be extended. All savings are net of all issuing costs which would probably amount to about $60,000. Council realized the benefit of refunding the bonds but questioned the value vs. expense of refunding the remaining 1997 bonds since they will be totally paid off in 2010, the EDC pays these bonds, and the money is currently set aside for payment. It might be possible for the EDC to pay the bonds early and realize the savings in that manner, making the refunded bonds (and their cost) less.

If a refunding ordinance can be ready by Friday, it will be added to the April 27th regular meeting agenda. Mr. Morrow will need to know the amount the city wishes to set as our benchmark and the names of the firms we will use if we choose to go negotiated.

Council then discussed putting the roundabouts on a regular meeting agenda. It was council’s consensus that more information needed to be gathered before doing this.

There being no further business to consider, Councilmember Wilkens made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Henley to adjourn the meeting. With unanimous approval, the meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

